

## **Randwick Boys' High School**

Telephone: 9399 3122 - 9399 3233 Facsimile: 9399 9546 Email: randwickb-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au Cnr. Avoca & Rainbow Streets. Randwick NSW 2031

## NOTICE TO ALL PARENTS AND CARE GIVERS

## **INDUSTRIAL ACTION THURSDAY 5 DECEMBER 2019**

Dear Parents and Caregivers,

The New South Wales Teachers Federation has called upon its members to stop work on Thursday 5 December 2019 commencing at 8.45am in order to hear the latest reports from the Presidential Officers on salary negotiations.

Randwick Boys' High School will be open and we are able to provide minimal supervision for students until 10.30am on this day. No classes will be taught during this time. Students attending during this time should report to the main quad where they will be supervised.

Roll call will be held on the quad at 10.30am with recess beginning at 10.55am. Bell times will then run as scheduled. Full teaching and learning will occur as per timetabled classes from periods 3 to 6.

Thank you for your understanding in this matter.

Yours faithfully

Lance Raskall Principal